Betty Jo Mahan - Fwd: Rezoning Matlock Dr. Page 1

From: Mike Brusseau

To: Betty Jo Mahan

Date: 11/8/2007 10:22:11 AM
Subject: Fwd: Rezoning Matlock Dr.

>>> "Hill, Jerry W (JWA)" <hilljw@y12.doe.gov> 11/8/2007 10:22 AM >>>
11-8-2007

Knoxville / Knox County Metropolitan Planning Commission
To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing about the rezoning issue on Matlock Dr. wanting to rezone
from A - 1 (Agricultural) to R - 1 (Residential):

My wife Janice and myself (Jerry) are against the rezoning issue. We
live at 5716 Matlock Dr. where they are

wanting to put houses in this bottom part of the land; it does flood
when there are heavy rains. For the last few

times that it has rained hard McKamey Road floods all the way down to
Ball Camp road. Also Matlock already

has an over abundance of traffic. The road is not set up to handle heavy
traffic for this area. We have an abundance

of people using this road to short cut over to Middlebrook Pike. This
would put kids at more risk of people coming

over the knolls of the hill on both ends of Matlock and could not see

the children quick enough. | have two grandsons

that live on this street and we cannot let them get near the road for

the speeding of people in this area. And by

adding more people here with kids you are putting them at a higher risk
of getting injured by people trying to get

in and out of this property and to catch school buses and such.

Thanks very much for listening. If you need to talk with me you can call
me at 588-2686 (H) or 574-3313 (W).

I would have been at the meeting but we are short of people at work this
week and | cannot get off as easy in

the middle of the day.

Also against this is Sherrie Whittemore that lives at 5720 Matlock Dr.
Also Michael and Jared Hill which are
adults still living at 5716 Matlock Dr.

Thanks
Jerry Hill



